

19th November 2021

Dear Parents, Carers, and Families,

We are looking forward to bringing the Family Inclusion Team parent/carer sessions onto site over the next two weeks. We are beginning this with 3 specific groups:

23<sup>rd</sup> November 10:00-11:00am: Parent 'Drop-In' session with Family Inclusion Team members 1<sup>st</sup> December 10:00-11:00am: Bengali Parent Group with Israth 2<sup>nd</sup> December 10:00-11:00am: Parent Knitting Club with Family Inclusion Team members

The Parent Council will also have the first meeting of the term on 24<sup>th</sup> November 10:00-11:00am. The focus with the Parent Council meeting is to discuss key topics that families would value workshops or training so that we can plan the Spring and Summer Term programme. We would aim for these to take place at the school. Your class representative has received a letter to make contact with the families in the class to find out your priorities so that we can ensure all topics are at the heart of the discussion.

This is planned to take place on the 4<sup>th</sup> floor in the back half of the conference room which has windows and space for social distancing. We ask that parents complete a lateral flow test and wear a face mask as they move through the school building to the meeting space, so that we can protect our community.

Family Inclusion Team Autumn Term Offer: Page 2 <a href="https://files.schudio.com/swiss-cottage-school/files/documents/newsletters/1.10.21">https://files.schudio.com/swiss-cottage-school/files/documents/newsletters/1.10.21</a> Newsletter V3.pdf

**Parent Council**: Page 5: <a href="https://swisscottage.camden.sch.uk/news/2021-10-22-half-term-newsletter-22-10-2021">https://swisscottage.camden.sch.uk/news/2021-10-22-half-term-newsletter-22-10-2021</a>

In addition to this, Camden Local Authority are offering a Virtual 'Preparing for Adulthood' Drop-In to meet with Social Care and Education team members to discuss the journey into adulthood. This is on 9<sup>th</sup> December 10:00am-12pm on Zoom – please see the flyer below if this is of interest.

We look forward to this transition back into the school building as we enter the final four weeks of the Autumn Term.

Yours Sincerely,

Senior Leadership Team

Reminder of Term Dates: <a href="https://swisscottage.camden.sch.uk/parents/termdates">https://swisscottage.camden.sch.uk/parents/termdates</a>

Last Day of Term: Friday, 17th December 2021

Winter Holidays: Monday, 20th December to Monday, 3rd January 2022

First Day of Spring Term: Tuesday, 4th January 2022

## Virtual Preparing for Adulthood Drop in

9<sup>th</sup> December 10:00am-12:00pm

Virtual PFA drop in (on Zoom) for parents of children from 13 years old. This is an opportunity to meet with Social Care and Education officers to discuss your child's journey into adulthood and any questions you may have about the planning process.

We have 6-7 slots available. Each slot will take 15-20 minutes.

Should you require an interpreter please inform us in advance.

To book a slot please contact Crina Popa on <a href="mailto:crina.popa@camden.gov.uk">crina.popa@camden.gov.uk</a> or on 0207 974 4867 (Monday – Friday)

Drop ins will run every half term.





